POLTONHALL & DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Minutes of Meeting held at 7.30pm on 11 January 2017

Present:        J French (Chair), A Thompson, F Warner, A Munro and S Waterston 

Attending      Cllrs I Baxter and D Milligan, PC J Wall, Mr & Mrs Cunningham,  

                       S-J Reid, J Bernard and J Aitchison

Apologies      K Fuller, M Fuller, D West and J Weir

1.
Chair’s Remarks

1.1
Chair welcomed everyone to the first meeting of 2016 and reported that Keith and May Fuller would be taking a break from attending meetings for a while.

2.
Minutes of Meeting held on 14 December 2016 and Matters Arising

2.1
Minutes were approved.  Proposed by JF and seconded by AM.

3.
Finance Report

3.1
Statement of Account as at 11 January 2017


November:                                          Bank                              Cash

            B/F                                                     701.18                              12.74

            Income:   Nil                      

            Expenditure:  Christmas lights

                                  event sponsorship        250.00
            Bank:                                                 451.18                       

            Cash:                                                   12.74          

           Total cash and bank:                           463.92

4.
Secretary’s Report

4.1
Information had been received about the Active Communities Fund which would close on 25 January 2017.  One of the ideas funded was a tenants’ action group for people living on an estate.  FW suggested this might be a possibility for the Hopefield Residents’ Group.
4.2
Work was continuing by Transport Scotland to ensure that all of the 1.3 million elderly and disabled National Entitlement Cardholders in Scotland had a new card with a new chip embedded in it.  
4.3
The Scottish Government published on 10 January 2017 its proposals for changes to the planning system, to be incorporated in a new Planning Bill to be brought before Parliament later this year.  Consultation on the proposals runs until 4 April 2017.  The link to the website is https://consult.scotland.gov.uk/planning-architecture/a-consultation-on-the-future-of-planning/
4.4
 Correspondence had been received from Sarah Dannfald, Community Fundraiser for the Children’s Hospice Association (CHAS) who was looking to develop awareness of CHAS as well as recruit some fundraising volunteers.  She asked if it would beneficial to attend a PDCC meeting to discuss the best places to do this.  It was agreed that it would be best to post this information on the PDCC website inviting people to contact Sarah if they were interested in becoming a fundraising volunteer.  FW would reply to Sarah to let her know that would be the best way forward.                                                                                Action: FW                                                                                  

5.
Police Report

During the month of December in the beat area BD01 – Bonnyrigg, Lasswade, Poltonhall & District – there were 64 recorded crimes reported, of which 25 were solved (39% solvency). During this time period, there were 307 calls to Police Scotland. 

5.1
INCIDENTS OF NOTE
Between 12.30pm on 3rd and 7.30am on 5th December, a trailer was stolen from Howden’s in Butlerfield Industrial Estate.

About 10pm on 5th December in Dundas Street, a man was assaulted and enquiries are continuing to trace the man responsible.

On 6th December, five men were charged with trading standards offences after attempts were made to sell fish from a vehicle in the area.

Between 4pm and 4.30pm on 12th December, the window of a shop premises was smashed on Polton Street.

On 12th December, a 27-year-old woman was charged with driving without insurance on Eskbank Road.

Between 11th and 14th December, an attempt has been made to break-in to a shed at a property on Sherwood Crescent.

Overnight on 13th December, a shed has been broken into at a property on Auld Coal Road and property stolen from within.

Between 12.30am and 8.30am on 15th December, a shed has been broken into at a property on Skeltiemuir Avenue and two mountain bikes stolen.

Between 1.30am and 10am on 15th December, two motorbikes have been stolen from the garden of a property in Sherwood Way.

Between 7.30am and 8.30am on 15th December, a shed has been broken into at a property on Skeltiemuir Avenue however nothing has been stolen.

About 5.55am on 15th December, three youths wearing dark clothing were disturbed attempting to break-in to a shed at a property in Rosewell Road.

On 15th December, a shed has been broken into at a property on Waverley Park, however nothing appears to have been stolen.

      About 5pm on 17th December, a red Carrera pedal cycle was stolen from the garden of a   
property in Cameron Crescent.

On 18th December, two men were charged with assault after an incident on Hunter Terrace.

About 5.15pm on 18th December, a woman stole a television from the Co-op on the High Street. The woman is described as white, of slim build, with brown or black hair, wearing a woolly bobble hat, red jacket with a hood, black jeans or leggings and black trainers.

Overnight between 18th and 19th December, premises in Sherwood Industrial Estate were broken into. The interior of the building was damaged during the break in.

About 1.20am on 19th December, on Eskbank Road, a 37-year-old man was charged with drink driving.

Between 4.30pm and 4.50pm on 18th December, a business premises in Sherwood Industrial Estate was broken into, however nothing was stolen.

Between 12pm and 3pm on 18th December, a large granite memorial bench within Cockpen Cemetery was vandalised.

Between 12pm and 1.15pm on 19th December, a silver and black mountain bike was stolen from a communal stairwell at a property in Dundas Street.

About 4.40pm on 20th December, on Eskbank Road, a 24-year-old man was charged with driving whilst on his mobile phone and driving without insurance. His vehicle was seized. 

On 29th December, a 44-year-old man was charged with the attempted break-in to a business premises on Dundas Street.

A report has been submitted to the Procurator Fiscal following an incident in Cockpen Road, when a van collided with railings on 31st December.
If any person has any information about the incidents listed above, or indeed any other crime, please contact your Community Policing Officer PC Jack Wall via 101 or email:  LothianScotBordersPenicuikCPT@scotland.pnn.police.uk
If any person has any information about the incident(s) listed above, or indeed any other crime, please contact your Community Policing Officer PC Jack Wall via 101 or email:  LothianScotBordersPenicuikCPT@scotland.pnn.police.uk
5.2
Additional Information
Hate crime and domestic abuse can now be reported online via the official Police Scotland website at www.scotland.police.uk or by visiting a Third Party Reporting Centre – details of which are also on our website. Information regarding crime can be passed to Crimestoppers on 0800 555 111 or through an Online Form - both of these routes are completely anonymous and available 24 hours a day, 365 days a year.

Police Scotland use social media to circulate the latest news, events and information to the public via Twitter (@LothBordPolice and @MidLothPolice) and Facebook

(www.facebook.com/LothiansScottishBordersPoliceDivision and
www.facebook.com/MidlothianPolice).
5.3
Your View Counts
Police Scotland consults with the public every year on what their priorities are for policing in their community. In the past this has always been by hard copy consultation questionnaires which were distributed by police officers within the community they work. This year Police Scotland's consultation process is widening and becoming more flexible. The consultation process is moving online to a digital format and consultation will be open all year. The public consultation is for you to tell us what is important to you in your community. Your opinion is valued – we need your opinion to inform our policing. Having your say in the decision making process of Police Scotland is a vital tool for residents of Scotland to be able to shape the way their public services should operate. Everyone's views across Scotland will be taken on board at a national and local level. We want you to help us focus on the priorities that will help communities most. There is no 'one size fits all' approach to local policing and all the needs and wants of individual communities will be considered. This is the first time Police Scotland’s public consultation is being hosted on a digital platform. This allows us to reach a much wider audience than ever before ensuring that everyone can have their say. The online consultation is open all year which allows you to take part when it suits you but also gives the flexibility of being able to re-submit the consultation if your priorities change. It's a very simple process that should only take a few moments of your time but will shape the way that policing is coordinated across Scotland and in your local community. We will keep you updated on our quarterly results. The consultation will be a completely transparent process as it's all about your priorities. Below is a link to the ‘Your View Counts’ page.
www.scotland.police.uk/yourviewcounts
5.4 
S-J Reid reported that the anti-social behaviour at Hopefield had quietened down in December and asked if that was typical.  PC Wall said he was aware of that but the police were still keeping an eye on things there. 
6.
Midlothian Councillors’ Report

6.1
Cllr DM reported that the main issue was the Council’s new budget and the funding announcement to take place on 15 December. He said the Council had been given the worst settlement ever from the Scottish Government and the new incoming Council administration in May would have a big issue on their hands.  It was noted that Cherry Road users would now be charged for transport to and from the facility.  Funding had been removed for the Bonnyrigg Christmas Lights and unless community groups could find the funds themselves then there would be no further Christmas lights in Bonnyrigg or elsewhere in Midlothian.   
6.2
A further request had been made for the re-instatement of the CAT teams. However, strategic planning had gone forward and budgets cut so the CAT teams would not re-instated.  

6.3
Everyone wished Bonnyrigg Rose FC all the best in their upcoming game against Hibs on 21 January.  All of the 5,000 ticket allocation had been taken up with a waiting list of 700 for those wanting tickets.  Some 8 buses would be leaving from the Lasswade Centre to take supporters to the game at Tynecastle. 

6.4
Cllr IB commented that he was surprised at the £60,000 cost each year to erect and dismantle Christmas lights throughout Midlothian. He said the purpose of the review was to look to local businesses to sponsor the costs of the lights.  He was quite relaxed about re-instating the lights but said people needed to know that £60,000 had to be found from somewhere and that hard decisions would have to be made by the incoming administration after the May council elections.  

6.5
Cllr IB said while he was also concerned about the removal of the CAT teams people were asking why Police Scotland could not pay for it.  

6.6
Penicuik recycling facility was being retained so that should prevent congestion on the roads for residents having to go to the Stobhill facility. 
6.7
Cllr IB commented that solar panels would become viable again and wanted to see Midlothian Council taking forward renewables. As pilot he suggested something could be put on the BrightSparks Building in George V Park.  
7.
AOB 

7.1
Hopefield.   S-J Reid advised that not much had happened since the last meeting concerning Hopefield.  It had been helpful that Sgt Michele Lindsay had gone to Hopefield to give reassurances to residents over anti-social behaviour issues. 
7.2
It was noted that Taylor Wimpey had produced 3 designs for the entrance to the estate.  
7.3
It had been suggested about opening up the ponds which contained amazing wildlife.  The natural stage would be to give the ponds a name and help to create some positivity.  

7.4
It was confirmed that the last piece of available land would be developed by Taylor Wimpey.  There were no developments on the retail site.

7.5
FW asked if, in the future, PDCC meetings could be held at Lasswade High School.  Cllr DM undertook to make enquiries and advise.                                             Action: Cllr DM 
Date of Next Meeting

The next meeting would be held on Wednesday 8 February 2017
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